Kahler Glen Community Association 
Board Meeting Minutes -- 14 December 2013 at 9 a.m. PST

Via Google Hangout KGCA-B 

The meeting was called to order at 9:06 a.m. by President Michael Wandell.

Other board members present were:  Carol Pierce, Dave Thorbeck, Nancy Miller, Kathryn Demeritt, Dave Reynolds, John Greiner, and John Bennett, for the Resort.

Also present were: Gary Marks, Bill Miller.

Mike Wandell noted the presence of a quorum.

Nancy Miller moved that the minutes of the 9 November 2013 board meeting be adopted as posted.  Carol Pierce seconded.  Motion passed unanimously.

Nancy Miller moved that the minutes of the 23 November 2013 special board meeting be adopted as posted.  Carol Pierce seconded.  Motion passed unanimously.
Communications:  Carol Pierce reported receiving an inquiry letter from Geordie Roemer regarding the Quinn lot.  Discussion followed regarding the responsibility of the developer and the responsibility of the community association.  Mike volunteered to get a legal opinion from our attorney, and to ask him to draft of a policy from the attorney before the next meeting, clarifying that the homeowner’s association will work out details with purchasers of re-sold lots to cover their infrastructure needs.  We will vote at the next meeting.  
Carol reported receiving a model set of CCRs for a Washington state HOA from the attorney.  She reported that Nancy has found a number of bylaws templates.  Carol will draft new CCRs, Nancy will draft new bylaws, they will review one another’s work, and a ‘red team’ review will then take place.  The lawyers will also review the final drafts before presentation to the Board.

Treasurer’s Report:  Dave Reynolds reported that the year-to-date and the annual budget remain close, with property management fees and legal fees remaining outliers.  An invoice for the septic pumping has not yet been received.  A little over $19,000 was transferred from reserves to operating accounts to pay for road improvements, water system maintenance, and the original reserves study.  The accountant has been asked to revise a couple of headings in the Profit-and-Loss document for clarity.

Dave reported that he had received an invoice from the Resort for December services, and requested direction from the board on how to handle payments now that winter rates, pro-ration calculations, and the transition period are approaching.  Discussion followed.  Perspectives differed, but all agreed that the goal was to be as fair, even-handed and uncomplicated as possible.

Carol Pierce moved that the Community Association Board notify the Resort that the Community Association will discontinue the practice of paying 1/12 per month of the anticipated annual Resort charges as of the end of November 2013, and that the Community Association will pay labor, equipment, and material charges from December 1, 2013 on until a full transition to its own staff is accomplished, and that the prepayment calculation will be done separately in order to establish the final payment.  Dave Reynolds seconded.  The vote was 6 (Wandell, Pierce, Reynolds, Thorbeck, Demeritt, Miller) in favor and 2 (Greiner, Bennett) in opposition; the motion passed.
Plan B:  Gary Marks reported that an offer, listing the 12 pieces of equipment in priority order, has been sent to the Resort.  Mike will circulate the list to the members electronically after the meeting.
Board:  Nancy raised concern about the continuing absence of a board member.  Mike W will contact that member.
Communication:  John B asked how the motion from today’s meeting would be communicated to the Resort, as he felt he could not explain it.  Mike asked Carol to draft a letter on behalf of the board.  

Gary Marks explained that he expected the Resort to respond to the offer concerning purchase of the heavy equipment, emphasizing the need for quick action in case the community association needs to make purchases elsewhere to acquire all of the needed equipment.

Carol Pierce strongly expressed concern over the emotional tone of the exchanges, and affirmed the hard work by all parties.  She said that if there was winter work already completed but not paid, the community association should be billed.  Dave R said that payments to the end of November have been paid already at 1/12 annual rate.  Mike said that the practice of paying 1/12 of the annual cost per month was adopted to assist the Resort through difficult financial times and is no longer appropriate.
Public Forum:

Bill Miller reported that EMT services for the area will continue to be provided by Cascade Medical, and thanked Mike Wandell for his letter as president of the community association to the Cascade Board in support of that continuation.   
Bill also thanked Brooke and Bella Fritz for volunteering to grant permission for the cross-country trail plowed by the state to cross their property this year, as the alteration will avoid a very steep slope and improve the overall skiing experience.  Volunteers have already cleared the trail for the groomer.
Bill also thanked Kathryn Demeritt for the excellent maps she has created of the cross-country trails;  Mike Wandell thanked Kathryn for the outstanding maps she has made of the infrastructure of Kahler Glen.  
Next meeting:  20 January 2014, at 9 a.m., at Kahler Glen or via Google Hangouts

Dave Reynolds moved that the meeting be adjourned; Nancy Miller seconded.  The motion passed unanimously.  The meeting was adjourned at 10:55 a.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Nancy M. Miller, Secretary

Kahler Glen Community Association Board

